Minutes of Branch Meeting: 16th August, 2011.

Present:      Carlo Morelli   (chair for first part of meeting)

                     Janice Aitken   (chair for latter part)

                     Mona Clark      (secretary)


        17 members

                      Mary Senior, UCU Scotland regional officer in attendance
1 Apologies for absence:  five formal apologies
2.    Minutes of last meeting  (February 15th, 2011; already circulated) 
3. Matters arising: 
3.1     HR  will  review  the Voluntary Severance policy at the end of April.  The application list is now officially closed

3.2     Members of the Access Centre are to be congratulated for their campaign against the threatened closure of the Centre.  DUCU are pleased that our active  support contributed to the campaign. 

3.3      There appears to be a proposal that all the G rooms in the Tower Building will be taken out of use as teaching  rooms, and used for administrative purposes.  This could lead to problems because of a lack of rooms for seminars and tutorials.
4. A brief evaluation was given of the two days of strikes (17th and 24th March over the pensions issue and pay cuts, the NUS Scotland demonstration (March 22nd) and the TUC demonstration (March 26th).  It was generally agreed that all these actions had successfully driven home the problems of cuts in the public sector.  More such action is very likely to take place in the autumn.  
5. There was extensive discussion around the attack on USS pensions, within the general context of education cuts.  Report back states that the USS pension fund is at present is financially viable, although there may be problems in the future as a consequence of demographic changes.  It was pointed out that everything banked under existing rules is safe, but if pensions are to be now dependent upon the Consumer Price Index, then it is very difficult to predict what the situation might be in ten or twenty years’ time.    The real impact will be on new entrants.   There were also questions as to whether the employers and USS could make changes unilaterally.  It was noted that some members felt there was a lack of information on the details of the negotiations, and DUCU would aim to rectify this through small informal departmental meetings across the campus and  in future communications with members.   It was also noted that keeping the students ‘on board’ in the campaign would be easier if the pensions discussions were within the context of cuts in education generally.  It was unanimously agreed that every effort should be put into getting a high turnout in the forthcoming USS  ballot and to ensure voters agreed both to the proposal for strike action and for action  short of a strike.  

6. Two motions for UCU Scotland Congress, April 1st, were proposed and accepted. As follows:   

6.1  No officer of UCU Scotland may hold office for longer than 2 years without seeking re-election.
Explanation: To ensure democratic control remains with the membership and specifically to ensure that members retain the right to directly elect the President of UCU Scotland.
6.2 Add new rule :  To elect an ordinary member as a fixed-term or hourly paid 
       representative to the UCU  Scotland Executive.
       Explanation: To ensure FT &  HPL issues remain central to the work of UCU 
7. Thanks were accorded to Mary Senior for coming through from Edinburgh to contribute to the discussion.
Mona Clark,

September, 2011. 
